
 
 

Via Email and Certified Mail, return receipt requested 

December 16, 2021 

 

John Gardner 

All American Asphalt 

P.O. Box 2229 

Corona, CA 92878-2229 

 

Subject: Approval of Air Toxics Inventory Report for All American Asphalt, All 

American Aggregates (South Coast AQMD Facility ID No.: 82207) 

 

Dear Mr. Gardner: 

On October 22, 2021, South Coast AQMD received an Air Toxics Inventory Report (ATIR) for 

the All American Asphalt facility located in the city of Irvine (AAA). We identified deficiencies 

in the ATIR and rejected the ATIR in our November 5, 2021 letter which identified those 

deficiencies. We have since received the revised ATIR on December 7, 2021. Following review 

of this revised ATIR, we have determined that some minor corrections1 are necessary. Therefore, 

in accordance with South Coast AQMD Rule 1402 (d)(f)(D), South Coast AQMD staff have 

modified the ATIR to address the necessary corrections and are approving the modified ATIR. 

The corrected ATIR and associated Emissions Inventory File will be provided to you in electronic 

format. In accordance with South Coast AQMD’s AB 2588 and Rule 1402 Supplemental 

Guidelines, AAA is required to use this corrected ATIR for the Health Risk Assessment (HRA) 

for your facility, which is due on February 3, 2022.  

If you have questions regarding this letter, please call me at (909) 396-2455. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Victoria Moaveni 

Program Supervisor 

Planning, Rule Development & Area Sources 
VM:FC:AJ 

 

Attachments (sent by email only) 

corrected ATIR 

corrected Emissions Inventory Module transaction file 

                                                           
1 See highlighted text in modified PDF (pages 18, 131, and 132). Note that the CARB haul road profile in the 

submitted document incorrectly used percentages rather than weight fractions.  


